
Dr. Zareh emirjian 
17 Bay Stat oad 
.aelmout, .. 1assachusatts 02178 

Dear Dr. Demirjian: 

February 24, 1978 

i year ago you ere kind enough to express your support of St. 
Vartan Anne ian Cathedral by becoming a Steward, in th beginning 
of a Drogrruu tl1at means so mu~1 for the security of our Cathedral 
and Dioco e, both now and in the future. ·rhe family of St. Vartan 
$tuaar s is expanding gradually, and work is continuing both through 
our office and in our >arishes to add new ma~rs to this family on 
a continuing basis. 

y b1eir devotion, attachment and contribution, our St wards bring 
honor to our community. 

•i a.t;>proach you now to ask that you renew your StewardC!hip of St. 
Vartan. .~.ne Cath dral goes on as a symbol and center of onr church 
c~ unity in huerica; our stewardship of it must go on as well. 

You have roved your devotion in t e past. 

1ay wo ask you to ake a furthor contribution of $100 to retain 
your status as a St. Vartan Steward, again setting an example for 
ota rs to emulate? 

Yours sincerely, 

SyraWl Palvetzian 
Director 


